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In last month's 

newsletter I made 

reference to the challenges faced by farmers in our area due to 

adverse weather and depressed prices.  In mid Oct our Bill Tesch, 

our new bishop, sent out a message of encouragement.  He is not 

just giving a speech about positive thinking it is much deeper than 

that.  He is drawing on the ancient wisdom drawn from our faith 

traditions dating back to well before the time of Christ.  Often times when we experience great 

adversity we can isolate ourselves from our brothers and sisters in Christ and also separate ourselves 

from one of the greatest sources of mental and spiritual strength, scripture.  Christians have found 

consolation in Christian fellowship for centuries.  By engaging the Bible we tap into the experiences 

of believers over the millenia that have struggled with the issue of suffering as it pertains to God and 

God's people.   Pastor Tesch alludes to one of the greatest resources we can draw on during difficult 

times, the book of Psalms.  One of the most haunting is Psalm 22, which begins with the words "My 

God my God why have you forsaken me?"  These words were used in worship a thousand years before 

Jesus quotes them from the cross.  The good thing for us is that Jesus utilizes these words and uses 

them at the very end of his experience of not just physical but spiritual suffering.  Ultimately we find 

the greatest encouragement in Christ on the cross.  It is in this that we find God's response to our 

suffering knowing that He "gets it" and that through the resurrection he shows us that there is hope 

beyond our suffering.  In the meantime we know that we have a companion, one who walks through 

even the darkest valleys with us.  In large part this is what we are up to every Sunday morning as we 

do what believers have done for thousands of years drawing upon the consolation of God's people 

who support each other during times of joy and times of adversity. 

    You can find Bishop Tesch’s ‘Day of Prayer’ video on our website: 

                        http://www.concordianews.org/congregation/pastor.htm 

 

 

Grace and peace, 

Pastor BrucePastor BrucePastor BrucePastor Bruce    
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Coffee and Cookie Servers 
November 3  Polly Hanson 

November 10  Becky Jegtvig 

November 17  Kathy Krogstad 

November 24  Irene Olson 

December 1  Sue Kassenborg 

December 8   JoLyn Johnson 

December 15 Orpha Hoelstad 

December 22 Lloyd Gunderson 

December 29 Carolyn Edwards 

  
 

Bible Study 
Wednesday, November 6 

5:30 – 7:00 pm 
 

 

Concordia Ladies  
Tuesday, November 12 

1:30 p.m. 

Fryn’ Pan 
 

Join The Romeos!  
    Retired Old Men Eating Out 

      7:30 a.m., November 29 

              Fryn’ Pan 

 

If you know of someone in 

the hospital or in need of 

a home visit, contact Pastor Bruce at 218-329-

2245. 

 

In November, celebrate 

Thanksgiving in Kids 

Corner.  Kids Corner is 

located in the 

Congregation section of the 

website. 
 

Veteran’s Coffee Hour 

Join your fellow veterans at the 

Fargo Air Museum from 10-

noon Wednesday, November 13. 

 

 Daylight Savings Time Ends  

Sunday, November 3 

Set your clocks back one hour before 

going to bed Sat., Nov. 2  

Deck the Halls! 
Advent is a joyful 

time of year! Our 

holiday season will 

begin when we 

gather to decorate 

the church and 

trim the tree at  

1:00 pm, 

Saturday, 

November 30 

When the church is 

decorated and the 

tree is trimmed, we 

will prepare for the 

Advent season with a program reminding us of 

why we celebrate Christmas. We’ll continue our 

fellowship with a cup of coffee and some 

Christmas treats.  If you are not able to help 

with the decorations, do come anyway and 

celebrate the season with us! 

 The Hat and Mitten Tree will be up again 

this year. We encourage you to bring something 

for the tree that Saturday or in the following 

weeks to benefit homeless kids in the Fargo-

Moorhead community.  We have been given 

money through the Thrivent Action Team for 

this event, and the plan is to give these gifts 

before Christmas. 

 Hope to see you there! 

It’s Heating Season Again! 

 

Your donation to the general fund will help 

keep us warm this winter! 

 

THANK A 

VETERAN! 

Monday, 

November 11 
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Sally Horpedahl 

1934-2019 
Sally Anne (Haugen) 

Horpedahl, 85, of Dilworth, 

MN, passed away on 

Saturday, September 28, 

2019, surrounded by her 

family at Tender Hearts in 

Dilworth, MN. 

Sally was born on January 

3, 1934, to Hans and Nettie 

Haugen in rural LaMoure, 

ND. She was the next to 

youngest of seven children. 

Sally graduated from LaMoure in 1952 and 

moved to Fargo and worked for Reinhardt 

Brothers as a secretary. In 1954, she met Harold 

Horpedahl, fell in love and married him on June 

3, 1955. They built a home on the Horpedahl farm 

northeast of Dilworth. 

Together, Sally and Harold raised five kids. Sally 

kept busy as a stay at home mom and helping 

Harold on the farm. Sally was involved in 

Concordia Church activities, homemakers, 

birthday club, ladies auxiliary, and 4-H. Sally was 

a talented seamstress and crocheted and knit 

many beautiful things! Sally loved working 

outside all summer long and kept a beautiful yard 

and many beautiful flowers. 

In 2002, Sally had two debilitating strokes that 

completely changed her life. Harold’s health also 

started to fail so the decision was made to sell the 

farm and move to Moorhead. With the help of 

many Home Health angels, family, and friends, 

Harold took care of Sally there until his death in 

March of 2018. After Harold’s death, Sally moved 

to Tender Hearts in Dilworth and she was 

comfortable and happy there. 

Sally is survived by her children, Diane (Leo) 

Murr, Nancy (Dan) Ruud, Steve Horpedahl, Ron 

(Jamie) Horpedahl, and Sue (Dean Hanson) Sip; 

grandchildren, Heath (Alyssa), Brandon, McKaila, 

Adam (Megan), Amanda, Emily, Andy, Aaron, 

Skylar, Lisa, Tony, and Joseph; great-

granddaughter, Eve Murr; sisters in law, Alice 

and Ruth; numerous nieces and nephews; and 

her little companion dog, Maisey. 

Sally is preceded in death by her loving husband, 

Harold; daughter in law, Lorna; parents, Hans 

and Nettie; sister, Hazel; brothers, Kenneth, Leo, 

Robert, Ole, and Harvey. 

Funeral services and burial were held on 

Saturday, October 5, 2019 at Concordia.  

 

Concordia General Fund 

    In Memory of Sally Horpedahl 

         David & Peggy Kragnes 

         Kjell & Orpha Hoelstad      

Concordia Cemetery Association 

     In Memory of Sally Horpedahl  
          Sally Horpedahl Family  

Kathryne Nichelson  

Neil & Paulette Hanson  

Tom & Carolyn Espel 

Mark & Jackie Horpedahl 

Gordon & Ellen Ramstad  

Ray & JoLyn Johnson  

Delores & Gerald Hagene 

Duane & Donna Hanson  

Gordon & Sue Kassenborg  

Bob & Sherri Pickett  

Dionne & Andrew Merkens  

Bruce & Kathy Krogstad  

Don & Wendy Johnson  

Patty Lynde Hemmah  

Ed & Loni Larson  

Greg & Kristi Trautwein 

Naomi & Michael Benson  

Sandy Monaghan & Haugen sisters 

Kirby & Candace Kassenborg 

Dalan & Diane Rasmussen  

Jeff & Renae Formo  

Tim & Terri Horpedahl  

Gary & Susan Clambey 

Vicki Smith Williams  

Lois Jensen   Lloyd Gunderson 

Irene Olson   Bev Edenborg 

Doris Kassenborg Steve Johnk 

Cheryl Riley  Regina Hanson  

Marilyn Fuchs  Alene Sladky 

Barbara Edin Don Brummond 

    In Memory of Richard (Dick) Skrei 

         Jim & Linda Koester 

   Donation 

Marilyn & Lance Nelson 
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Order a Free 
”Vote in Honor of a Veteran” 

Button 
 

Our right to vote 
has been defended 
by the courage and 
sacrifice of many 
brave men and 
women who served 
in our nation’s 
armed forces. The 
Office of the 
Minnesota Sec-
retary of State is 

responsible for supervising the vote in our state 
and is offering an official “Vote in Honor of a 
Veteran” button free of charge to any 
Minnesotan who wants to wear it proudly and 
cast their vote in honor of a veteran.  To order 
a button, call 651-201-1324 or email your 
name and address to 

secretary.state@state.mn.us 

 
From theFrom theFrom theFrom the    

Moorhead Daily 

News 

November 7, 1928 
Page 7 

The Concordia Sunday 

School of Concordia Church held its closing 

day exercises Sunday afternoon, November 4. 

A song service was held and a short talk was 

given by Rev. M G Hagen. 

The Sunday School had an enrollment of 

sixty-five children this summer. Rev. M G 

Haugen was superintendent and Mrs. B. J. 

Gunderson and Mrs. A. J. Midgarden, 

assistants.  Mrs.Olaf Wik and Alice Midgarden 

had charge of the primary department which 

consisted of twenty-one students.  Misses 

Elvina Grover and Geneva Olson, Mrs. William 

Jensen and Mrs. A. J. Midgarden conducted 

the intermediate class. Mrs. A. T. Grover and 

Miss Selma Lee, explanation class, Mrs. B. J. 

Gunderson conducted the adult Bible class, 

Miss Selma Snartland was secretary of the 

Sunday  School  and  Miss  Elvina  Grover, or- 

 ganist.  

Miss Alice Midgarden  has  been  elected  

president of the Concordia Luther League; Milo 

Skrei, vice-president and Miss Delia Olson, 

secretary and treasurer. 

The League will discontinue during the 

winter months until the last part of March, 

when it will meet and continue during the 

summer months.  

Albert Grover, president; Alice 

Midgarden, vice president; and Miss Delia 

Olson, secretary and treasurer, are the retiring 

officers. 

The retiring committees are: Miss 

Florence Thortvedt and Miss Anna Studlien, 

program; Misses Judith Holte, Selma Lee and 

Florence Kassenborg, social; Miss Geneva 

Olson, Eugene Grover and Thorance Snartland, 

membership.    

 

Concordia Church Confirms Sixteen 
November 2, 1933 

Page 5 

Sixteen young people who were confirmed at 

Concordia church last Sunday were Harold 

Bekkerus, Gerald Grover, Lloyd Gytri, Earl 

Engebritson, Harry Engebritson, Harold 

Johnk, John Knutson, Vernon Krages, James 

Midgarden, Edmund Nelson, Lawrence 

Snartland, Uno Snartland, Mable Neirby, and 

Esther Wik. Rev. C. B. Runsvold officiated at 

the service. Luncheon was served at the noon 

hour and communion held at 2 in the 

afternoon. There was a large attendance. 
 

Social News 

November 2, 1936 
Page 5 

Concordia Ladies Aid will hold a regular 

meeting in the church basement Thursday 

afternoon.  Mrs. Elmer Grover and Mrs. 

Clarence Grover are hostesses.  Members are 

requested to bring their mission boxes to this 

meeting. 
 

November 24, 1942 
Page 5 

Norman L. Hanson of Fort Sill, Oklahoma, is 

home for a furlough with his mother and 

brothers.  He has been stationed at Fort Sill 

since his induction two years ago. 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 

Concordia Lutheran Church/Cemetery Association  

6637 80th Avenue North 

Glyndon, MN. 56547 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

www.concordianews.org 

You are always welcome atYou are always welcome atYou are always welcome atYou are always welcome at    

Concordia Lutheran ChurchConcordia Lutheran ChurchConcordia Lutheran ChurchConcordia Lutheran Church    
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Visit our website at:  

http://www.concordianews.org  

Click on “Newsletter” to read the current or past 

issues of Concordia News in regular or large print, 

submit a change of address, sign up to receive the 

newsletter by mail, or request an email notification 

when each newsletter appears on the website. 

To submit articles, recipes, announcements, 

etc. 

Email: news@concordianews.org 

Mail:    Alene Sladky 

             6938 State Highway 200 NW 

             Laporte, Minnesota 56461 

 


